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Mr. President
Finland thanks Estonia for the national report and its presentation. We commend Estonia’s commitment to the advancement of human rights, also during its membership in this Council. We are pleased to see steps taken to ensure the rights of the child, including the establishment of the Ombudsman of Children in 2011. We welcome the recent entry into force of the new Child Protection Act that prohibits all violence against children, including corporal punishment.
Finland also welcomes the Estonian National strategy for Roma integration.

Concerning aims to further develop the protection of human rights in Estonia, Finland makes the following recommendations:

First, Finland recommends Estonia to continue conducting policy programmes to support the effective implementation of the new Child Protection Act, in particular focusing on prevention and early intervention in cases of child abuse and domestic violence.
Second, Finland recommends Estonia to revise its legislation and legal practice to ensure that sexual orientation and gender identity as motivation for criminal offence are treated as aggravating circumstance.

With respect to our second recommendation, Finland wishes to encourage Estonia to adopt also other appropriate legislative measures and policies to ensure effective protection against discrimination based on sexual orientation and gender identity in the society.

Thank you.
